Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 17th September 2020
Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan (Chair), Liz Burns, Elwyn Morse, Barbara Priest, Kathrin Williams, Mark Simpkins, Jason Jennings, Charles Hughes.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Morgan welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  No apologies were received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below. No interests were declared.

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 20th August had been previously circulated. These were agreed as correct and would be duly signed by the Chairman.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Re-opening of the Hall – It was agreed to re-open to groups , subject to arrangements such as signage and checklist being provided for what cleaning was required by each group, as well as TCC agreement on their risk assessment, so long as it was in accordance with the current Welsh Government guidelines – so subject to potential change.

Weekly Hall check rota. This would be started up again once the Hall started to be used again. The on-call Cllr would need to do the required Health and Safety checks, get out equipment needed, ensure sufficient cleaning materials available for users. Hall and cleaning room keys would need to be provided to all Cllrs.  Cllrs to liaise with Cllr Burns for cleaner's room key and Cllr Priest for Hall key.

Pembrokeshire College use of Hall – there had been no update on this. The Clerk was in correspondence with the PLANED organiser. 

SEG for the Hall update. The Clerk verbally updated the Council on the current situation – a work in progress.

Play Park. The replacement poles had been delivered, so it was agreed to pay for them. It was also agreed to seek quotes for their installation as soon as possible. The replacement swing seats were expected, and payment would be made when they had been received. One would be put in place as soon as possible to increase the current provision in the Play Park. Cllr Morgan stated that a shackle was missing from the group swing – it was agreed that this should be purchased and the issue repaired as soon as possible.

5) New items of business:

Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant. The Clerk confirmed that this had been submitted, but she had not yet heard anything back.  It was considered whether to apply for the Heritage funding grant and agreed that if it looked feasible for the Council that this should be done.

Bonfire and firework display – it was confirmed that regrettably this would not happen this year, with the uncertainty around gatherings, social distancing, and the costs involved in going ahead with it. It was also confirmed that the TCA organised Halloween walk would not be happening. 

Bird scarer noise issue. This had been raised by a member of the public to Cllr Morse, and copying in TCC. Cllr Morse gave the background to the situation. There are no specific legal restrictions, only general laws regarding noise pollution and decibel levels, although there are NFU guidelines. He stated that it was best for the person concerned to contact PCC regarding this, specifically their Environmental Health department, and he would be able to provide names of the relevant officers should that be wished. 

Grant application for re-opening of Hall – SCAF. The Clerk confirmed that it had been successful in obtaining some funding from this grant scheme. It was agreed the Clerk should go ahead and purchase the items required.

Tanners lane – local resident raised issue. This was discussed and it was agreed that since the lane was not under the remit of TCC there was nothing they could do. Background was provided by Cllr Morse to the effect that the path concerned is not listed as a public path or route on the register of paths, bridleways and roads that is held by PCC. This information would be passed on to the resident concerned.

Remembrance Day provision. It was agreed to purchase the wreaths as last year. It was also agreed to wait until nearer the time to be certain of what might be possible, including whether refreshments could be provided in or from the Hall. The Council agreed that it was important that an event be done if it could be done legally and safely for all involved.

6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· Poyers Grove tree survey results. This was noted. It was stated that the trees on all the boundaries of the Play Park would need to be checked next year for safety purposes.
· VOA reassessment of Hall valuation. This was happily noted.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse reported that after the last meeting he and Cllr Hughes had spoken to two of the three affected households in Cold Blow regarding the flooding they had experienced. PCC had done a survey and so the matter was in the process of being dealt with by them.
Cllr Morse also reported that the rainfall recently had caused significant issues in Tanners Lane. These had been raised at the time with PCC, and been resolved swiftly. He then summarised the current situation with Templetots – they were being requested to vacate the room they currently used in Templeton School because it was required by the school to accommodate their increasing numbers of pupils. The group was being proactive in seeking funding for an alternative. It was agreed that TCC could provide a letter of support should it be requested, and the Clerk would offer ideas for potential funding sources to them if asked.

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts.

Cllr Charles Hughes joined the meeting at this point.
Bank statement for main account £29,536.58  as at 13th September  2020
Reserves account £2,681.00 as at 13th September  2020. 
Income banked, payments made and income received as per the provided bank reconciliation
Current invoices: 	
· Clerk – salary, expenses, tax.
· Swings for Play Park – Dragonplay - £193.20	
· Turfing area behind Hall – Thomas Turf - £1680.00	
· Playpark poles – LBS - £724.80
· Andrew Rees Butchers - Covid-19 cleaning materials – Hall contribution - £28.55
The expenditure and reconciliation were all agreed by those present. It was agreed that 
the extra hours incurred by the Clerk for recent work related to Covid-19 and 
Hall re-opening should be paid.
The invoice for the recent seating work was expected in the next couple of weeks. Cllr 
Priest stated that a grill for the Cold Blow triangle was being manufactured and supplied
to the Council free of charge by a local firm to replace the current broken slab cover.

9) Planning
20/0081/PA. Erection of a dwelling. Land adjacent Holly Blue House, Cold Blow. This had been conditionally approved  25-8-2020 

20/0370/PA. Agricultural building for multipurpose use (retrospective – orientation changed) Summerhill, Cold Blow. This had been received two days before the meeting. The Chairman requested that Cllrs pass any comments on this to the Clerk.

10) Community Hall financial statement and bank reconciliation. 
Bank statement and reconciliation for the account was provided as £11,059.73 as at 13th September 2020
Note – this figure includes the covid-19 grant of £10,000.00 which is due for repayment.
Current invoices:	PCC - £10,000.00 – repayment of covid-19 grant
			Dwr Cymru - £45.00 direct debit

The expenditure and reconciliation as listed were agreed by those present.

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Simpkins stated he had received a query on when the railway station had been taken form the village. This had been in 1965 as part of the Beeching cuts. 

Issues were reported with a growing pothole at the Boar’s Head junction. It was stated that this had been reported two years ago as an issue to PCC, long with the need to replace the anti-skid surface there. Cllr Morse would follow up directly with them. 

Cllr Hughes stated that the speed warning sign by the school was not working. 

Cllr Priest reported that the footpath to Peters Finger was extremely muddy and had no drainage. The Clerk would pass this on to PCC since it was a shared use path.
 
12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was provisionally agreed to take place on Thursday 15th October 2020, to be held using Zoom, subject to legislative restrictions and the covid-19 situation.  

Cllr Morgan then thanked everyone for attending the meeting, and there being no further business, this meeting closed at 9.20pm.
